The school day starts at
8.55am.

Please ensure that your
child has a good night’s
sleep and is up on time for
school. If they are late,
they need to report to the
office for a green, late slip.

Morning Tea:

10.20am - 10.55am
Lunch Break:

12.40pm — 1.30pm
School closes: 3.00pm

| Congratulations to all of our students, we are very proud of you!

Why can’t Clnderella play
soccer?

Because she is
always running
Away from the ball!

Flanshaw Road School

“"Growing Leaders OFf Tomaorrow™
11" April 2024

Week 11, Term 1.

Kaua e mate wheke mate ururoa - Strive for your goals by being strong
and resilient

The last week of Term 1 is coming to an end, and we want to thank all of
our teachers, parents and students for attending their three-way ‘Kaiako-
Tamariki-Whanau’ Hui meetings. I could hear student’s celebrating their
learning and sharing their next steps. I could hear laughter across the
room, I could see smiles and the atmosphere felt warm and yummy.

|Our ‘Annual Community Survey’ was handed out with your child’s portfolio. Remember to

fill it in and return it back to school with your child’s portfolio.
Your feedback is important for our school to continue improving.

Today, our students were outstanding at our annual ‘ANZAC Assembly’,
with beautiful singing, stories and explanations relevant to ANZAC. A
huge thank you to Mrs. Anne Lowe for her incredible organisation, time and
effort in training our singers, guitarists and band members.

We have an incredible staff at Flanshaw Road School, who have worked tirelessly this week
to ensure that our students are safe and well. We wish everyone a great break over the next
two weeks, take care and we look forward to seeing you on Monday, 29th April.

Ad Ackerman - Acting Principal

Netball Season is Here
Years 3-6

A letter went home this week to students who have shown interest in
becoming a netball team member.

Please ask your child/children if they have a form in their schoolbag.
Years 3 & 4 students play on a Thursday afternoon and Years 5 & 6 on a
Monday afternoon.

Please see the teacher in charge - Trina Atwell in Harakeke Class for
more information.

Trina will register players on Friday 12% April — please ensure forms are returned by them.
Payment can be made to the school office or our online bank account.
Year 3 & 4 $55.00

Year 5 & 6 $75.00 Online payment details, bottom of page 2.

Carpe Diem Kids Flanshaw
will be running a fun Holiday Programme at the
Flanshaw School Hall from 15" to 26" April
2024.

Part-time enrolments, Sibling discounts and G | TR, | KRR
WINZ subsidies are available. 23 ; SRl
Brochures are available online.

Enrol online on www.carpediemkids.co.nz
Ph: 0800 CD KIDS/ 0800 23 5437

Mob: 021 1550242

Email: info@carpediemkids.co.nz

Page Two

Rerengs Teams nowetes D)

A huge thank you to Mr Chand and students from Ponga class for helping
set up the school field in preparation for Rerenga Team Athletics day.

We also want to thank our ‘Friends of Flanshaw’ parents (FOFS) Semi
and his brother for volunteering their time to support us. We really
appreciate it.

The next Board of Trustees’ Meeting
Term 2 - 20% of May
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Today was Athletics day for Rerenga. 1 was excited about it
because I hadn't done athletics yet. We did discus, shot put and running races. My favourite
activities were the running because I came second in basically all of my heats. I felt nervous
when I did my races because I didn't know if I would come first or second. It was cool to
hear everyone cheering for each other when we were racing. I also got third in discus. It was
a fun day and I think we should do it again next year! Next year I think I should try shot put.

Report by Oscar MH — Rimu Class.

Hindi ‘Holi Festival of

12t April

L Colours’ Colour Run
12% April Term 1 Ends
25" April | ANZAC Day
29 April Term 2 Starts
31 May Whole School Powhiri
12t May Mothers’ Day

Mothers' Day Raffle

Donations required

Mothers’ Day is on Sunday 12th of May this
year.

If you are able to donate items for the
Mothers” Day raffle, please bring them to
Kendra in Kauri Class by the end of term.
Anything that can go into a prize basket for
Mums will be much appreciated.

Raffle Tickets will be coming home next
term with your Eldest/Only child, in the
family. If you do not want tickets, please
speak to your child’s teacher.

From the FOFs Team.

Tutorlng

If you think your child would
benefit from some extra learning,
please contact Sheryll on 021 245
9044 or here at school.

| shotPutFinal
3rd 1st 3rd 1st 2nd 3rd
Y3 Girls Mila Melemanu | Bella Mila Alyssa |Melemanu | Hannah | Peyton | Frankie
Y3 Boys | Kobe Rohan Nico Lukah | Kobe Nico Lukah Richard | Stirling
Y4 Girls | Gabriella | Mousu Blakely |Sadie |Ana Gabriella | Sadie Ameliyah | Capri
Y4 Boys | Elijah Kyal Elliot Kyal Elliot Kyrie Troy Kayden |Keala
~ 100mFinal 4x100 Relay Final  Discus Final
1st 2nd 3rd 1st 2nd 3rd 1st 2nd 3rd
Y3 Girls | Mila Alyssa Melemanu | Kauri | Rimu Totara Tyra-Jade | Nisi Peyton/Louria
Y3 Boys | Lukah Kobe Nikau Ponga | Rimu Totara Stirling | Ray Oscar
Y4 Girls | Capri Tinava Blakely | Rimu | Kauri Ponga Shion Ana Emma
Y4 Boys | Kyal Elijah Hamza | Totara |Ponga |Rimu Jackson | Troy Tyson

Online Payments at FIanshaw

You can transfer funds into our school bank
account to make payments easier. We bank
with the ASB and the account number is :
12-3071-0231037-00

If you transfer funds into our bank account,
add your child’s name and what it is for ie:
uniform. Please email Badrul, our School
Bursar, to advise her and state what the
payment is for. Badrul’s email is:
badrul@flanshawroad.school.nz

You can download a uniform order form from -
our website.



